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Open Enrollment – Stand Up and Be Counted! - For the past several 

legislative sessions of the Missouri General Assembly, the issue of open enrollment for all 

Missouri school districts has been debated.  This proposed legislation is going to be 

debated again this year during the 2023 legislative session.  We believe that this issue will 

be taken up quickly in the Missouri House.  A copy of this House Bill 253 sponsored by 

Representative Brad Pollitt is attached for your consideration. 

Most statewide education groups, organizations, and cooperatives are opposed to open 

enrollment.  A number of conversations and meetings have been held as groups have 

begun to collaborate regarding this important issue and how we can work together to 

provide our respective memberships with information and ideas to voice their opposition.   

The first piece of this collaboration is a proposed resolution opposing open enrollment.  

Duane Martin (EdCounsel) has drafted a sample resolution (attached) so that 

administrators, in conjunction with their boards of education, can proactively take a stand 

in opposition to open enrollment and share that information with their local 

representatives and senators. 

It is the opinion of many associations that open enrollment is not good for local school 

districts or public education in general within our state.  Attached to this message is a list 

of some of the major talking points against open enrollment that you can share with your 

board and other constituents within your community. 

It is my firm conviction that it is time for our local school districts to stand up and be 

heard regarding this damaging and potentially devastating legislation.  Our goal is to 

secure 350-400 or more resolutions in opposition to open enrollment.  We believe that this 

will send a clear message to our representatives and senators and that our efforts will have 

an impact on the discussions and votes that will be held when this issue comes up.  I am 

respectfully asking that you share all of this information with your local BOE, have the 

conversation regarding open enrollment and pass a resolution in opposition. 

If you do take this action, please scan and send me a copy of the signed resolution for my 

records.  If I can answer any further questions, please reach out to me.  Thank you for your 

consideration regarding this matter. 

HB 253 - Open Enrollment 

Open Enrollment - Board Resolution in Opposition 

Open Enrollment - Talking Points 

Finance Matters - Two quick items related to finance. First, each school district across 

the state will be receiving significant local tax revenue checks in December and January. With 

interest rates on the rise please remember to reach out to John Jung-

mann jjungmann@pmanetwork.com and Jason Hoffman jhoffman@pmanetwork.com at 

MOCAAT. They are great partners of MARE and can help you determine how best to invest these 

revenues and generate interest income for your district. Also, I recently sent out a message ask-

ing you to let me know if you plan to run a bond issue or lease purchase proposal in April. If 

you haven’t had a chance to respond yet please let me know ASAP. 
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Superintendent Search Program – MARE has been retained to conduct the 

following Superintendent Searches: 

Green Ridge R-VIII Superintendent Search – Dr. Jerry Cochran is the Search Consult-

ant.  He can be reached by phone at (660) 596-3184 or at cochranj115@gmail.com.  

Deadline is 01/16/2023!  

North Callaway Co. R-I Superintendent Search – Dr. Paul Ricker is the Search Con-

sultant.  He can be reached by phone at (573) 365-4703 or at paulricker1@charter.net.   

Deadline is 01/06/2023! 

East Prairie R-II Superintendent Search – Mr. Darryl Pannier is the Search Consultant.  He 

can be reached by phone at (573) 803-9008 or at darrylpannier@yahoo.com.                   

Deadline is 1/9/2023! 

Nodaway Holt R-VII Superintendent Search – Dr. Jerry Cochran is the Search Consult-

ant.  He can be reached by phone at (660) 596-3184 or at cochranj115@gmail.com.  

Deadline is 1/16/2023! 

Crawford Co. R-I Superintendent Search – Mrs. Mary Beth Scherer is the Search Con-

sultant.  She can be reached by phone at (660) 281-7678 or at mbscherer@ucmo.edu.  

Deadline is 1/19/2023!   

MARE District Membership – MARE is growing with current membership at 
407 public school districts!  MARE would like to welcome the following school districts as 
either new or returning MARE members:  Gasconade Co. R-I, Clinton, Brookfield R-III, 
Naylor R-II, Summersville R-II, Norwood R-I, Clinton Co. R-III, Tri-County R-VII, Blair 
Oaks R-II, Excelsior Springs 40 & Winfield R-IV.  If you are not sure of your MARE 
member status or would like more information on becoming a MARE member school 
district, I would welcome the opportunity to visit with you.   

 

NREA News - For all of the latest news from our national affiliate, please click on 

these links: NREA Weekly Update - December 2, 2022, NREA Weekly Update - Decem-

ber 16, 2022 

 

 

MARE Associate Members – MARE is very appreciative of our one hundred 

(100) Associate Members and their loyal and generous support for the work here at 
MARE.  For a complete listing of our Associate Members, please go to www.moare.com! 

 

MARE Scholarship Information – MARE awarded a total of 53 scholarships 

last year including 23 - $1,000.00 scholarships to college juniors/seniors and 30 - $500.00 
scholarships to graduating seniors from MARE member school districts.  Proceeds from 
the annual golf tournament are our primary source of funding for scholarships.   Due to 
the generous support of many of our Associate Members and other donors, we will be 
awarding additional scholarships during 2023!  Information has been sent out & posted 
for both scholarships!  

HS Senior Applications – Deadline 3/10/23, College Applications – Deadline 3/31/23! 
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Teach United Information 

Small and rural schools face unique challenges everyday. Missouri administrator, Heidi 
Beatty, recently chatted with TeachUNITED about some of the hurdles she faces in her 
small Northwest Missouri school, as well as what excites her for the future. Read the full 
interview here. TeachUNITED also has limited spots still available in their January Admin-
istrator Program Cohort. Contact partnerships@teachunited.org to sign up! 

 
 

 

University of Missouri Grant Opportunity 
The Linking Science, Mathematics & Literacy for All Learn-
ers (LSM&L4AL) program is currently accepting applications from 6th-8th grade 
teachers of Science, ELA, Mathematics and Special Education for its 2023 co-
hort. 
 This unique program offers a yearlong professional development that aims to: 

• Develop 6th-to 8th-grade-level STEM multimodal text sets that address 
NGSS, CCSS-ELA.RST and CCSS-Math Standards, with embedded math and 
research-generated data 

• Provide instructional support to teachers using STEM multimodal text sets, 
with special attention to the needs of diverse learners in new locations 
and with new populations. 

We encourage you to take a look at this unique PD opportunity that blends sci-
ence, mathematics and ELA content with a focus on the diverse learner in the 
middle school classroom - an opportunity that we think is a win-win for teach-
ers, students and the associated research. 
 For more information on the program, how it works, what it means for teach-
ers and their students, commitments, benefits and how to apply, check out the 
website at https://scienceandliteracy.missouri.edu/.  
Application deadline is January 5, 2023. 
Feel free to contact me with any questions. 
Best wishes, 
Sarah Hill 
Sarah Hill, Program Manager – (573) 882-8758 

Linking Science, Mathematics & Literacy for All Learners 

College of Education, Dept. of Special Education – University of Missouri 
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MARE Board Training Opportunities - MARE will provide Board 

Training in 2023 for newly elected or appointed BOE members according to this schedule 

MARE Board Training Dates – 2023 
Southeast Missouri - Poplar Bluff, MO – Holiday Inn – (573) 712-9021 

• Friday, May 19, 2023 (12:00 noon - 6:00 p.m.) 

• Saturday, May 20, 2023 (8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.) 
 
West Central Missouri - Warrensburg, MO – Best Western - (660) 747-3000 

• Friday, June 09, 2023 - (12:00 noon - 6:00 p.m.) 

• Saturday, June 10, 2023 - (8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.) 
 
Northeast Missouri - Kirksville, MO - Holiday Inn Express (660) 956-4682 

• Friday, June 16, 2023- (12:00 noon - 6:00 p.m.) 

• Saturday, June 172023 (8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.) 
 
Southwest Missouri - Bolivar, MO - Comfort Inn - (417) 326-6169) 

• Friday, June 23, 2023 (12:00 noon - 6:00 p.m.) 

• Saturday, June 24, 2023 (8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.) 
 
Northwest Missouri - Maryville, MO - Holiday Inn Express (660) 562-9949 

• Friday, July 14, 2023 (12:00 noon - 6:00 p.m.) 

• Saturday, July 15, 2023 (8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.) 
 

Lake Ozark, MO – The Lodge of the Four Seasons (Conference) 

• Wednesday, October 18, 2023 (11:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.) 

• Thursday, October 19, 2023 (8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.) 
 

Lake Ozark, MO - The Lodge of the Four Seasons (Deadline to register - November 
19th!) 

• Friday, December 08, 2023 (12:00 noon - 6:00 p.m.) 

• Saturday, December 09, 2023 (8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.) 
To register, please complete the form found on our website and fax to (660) 747-8160, scan and 
email to  ksandlin@moare.com, or go online (www.moare.com). 
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National Center for Rural School Mental Health Opportunity – I visited with 

Dr. Lou Ann Tanner-Jones recently about this grant opportunity.  I would highly encourage our member 

districts to reach out to her and consider taking part in this study.  I am confident it will greatly benefit 

your district, especially your students.   

 

 
Exciting opportunity! Your school or co-op is invited to participate in a study focused on 

improving the capacity of rural schools to support student emotional and behavioral well-
being. Participating schools will be randomly assigned to either receive data reports and 
consultation versus receiving reports in Spring and consultation the following year. 
Project Description 
Schools will be randomly assigned to two groups: intervention schools and control schools.  

2022-2023 (Year 1) 

Intervention schools (Get Now) Control schools (Get Later) 

✓ $1500 participation stipend 
✓ School climate survey and reports 
✓ Early Intervention System (EIS), a 

universal social emotional screener 
and reports 

✓ EIS intervention hub and professional 
development 

✓ Monthly consultation 
 

✓ $1000 participation stipend 
✓ School climate survey and reports 
✓ Early Intervention System (EIS), a uni-

versal social emotional screener (reports 
in Spring) 

 

2023-2024 (Year 2) 

Intervention schools Control Schools  

✓ school climate survey and reports 
✓ EIS screener and reports 
✓ EIS intervention hub and professional 

development  
 

 

✓ $500 participation stipend 
✓ School climate survey and reports 
✓ Early Intervention System (EIS), a uni-

versal social emotional screener and re-
ports 

✓ EIS intervention hub and professional 
development 

✓ Monthly consultation 

 

All participating schools will have free access to all materials and tools following 

participation in year 1. 
School Data Collection Requirements 

All participating schools: 
➢ Complete a school climate survey in the fall and spring.  
➢ Complete universal social emotional and behavioral screening in fall and spring 

(teacher and students) 
Interested?  For more information or questions contact: 

Lou Ann Tanner-Jones, PhD, NCSP 
Assistant Clinical Professor, Dept. of Educational, School & Counseling Psychology 

Boone County Schools Mental Health Coalition (BSCMHC) 
National Center for Rural School Mental Health (NCRSMH) 
University of Missouri 

Columbia, MO 65211 

tannerjonesl@umsystem.edu  

mailto:tannerjonesl@umsystem.edu


Learning Blade Corner 

 
Implement Learning Blade’s “Introduction to Coding” Course 

This Semester 
Try Learning Blade’s “Introduction to 
Coding” course this semester to provide 

students with an introduction to computers, 
text and block-based computer 

programming, and exposure to computer 
science careers. This course provides 

middle school teachers with over 20 hours 
of resources needed to deliver a robust 

coding experience.  

Request with Calendly a free back-to-
school PD to learn how to easily integrate 

“Introduction to Coding,” during your next 
planning period. 

Use this link to schedule: 
https://calendly.com/d/g4x-2t9-sqv 

 

 

 
Share this message through your social networks using the 

messaging below and the graphic attached to this email! 
 

Twitter: 

Request a free back-to-school PD to learn how to easily integrate “Introduction to 
Coding,” during your next planning period with Calendly!  

Click here: https://calendly.com/d/g4x-2t9-sqv  
#LearningBlade #ComputerScience #Coding #STEM #CTE #CS 

 
Facebook/Instagram: 

Request a free back-to-school PD to learn how to easily integrate “Introduction to 
Coding” during your next planning period. This course provides middle school 

teachers with over 20 hours of resources needed to deliver a robust coding 
experience.  

Click here: https://calendly.com/d/g4x-2t9-sqv  

#LearningBlade #ComputerScience #Coding #STEM #CTE #CS 
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13th Annual MARE Scholarship Golf Tournament 

The 13th Annual MARE Scholarship Golf Tournament will be held on Monday, July 17th at Osage National 
Golf Course in Lake Ozark, Missouri.   

Over the past three years, MARE, with support from the key sponsors who support the Annual MARE Scholar-
ship Golf Tournament (Veregy (Formerly CTS Group), StepUP Consulting, UMB Bank, L.J. Hart & Company, 
MEUHP, Missouri Propane Gas Association, SIC Roofing, Performance Services, Mickes O'Toole, LLC, Mis-
souri Educators Health Group, Forrest T. Jones & Company, Guin Mundorf, LLC, American Fidelity, Tueth 
Keeney Cooper Mohan & Jackstadt, P.C., LearnSafe & MOCAAT; Hole Sponsors (EdCounsel, LLC, MRTA, 
MUSIC, Tueth Keeney, P.C., GRP WEGMAN Company, NREA, Hamlin Energy, Reynolds Construction & 
Commercial Roofing, Central States Bus, Gilmore Bell, Apple Bus, Navitas, Universal Construction, K12itc, 
Sunshine Dental Associaties, Audio Enhancement, MET/Gallagher, Wagner Portrait Group, Bukaty Compa-
nies (Jeff Walstrom), Gator Graphics, Integrated Facility Services,Missouri Goodwill Excel) and those who 
provided prizes and played, has provided fifty-four (54) $1,000.00 scholarships. We plan to present 20-
25 $1,000.00 scholarships this year alone! 

Registration is now open and we will accept the first thirty-six (36) paid teams and commit slots to them.  Our 
format is different this year, with registration slated from 9:30-11:45 a.m., lunch from 10:45-11:45 a.m. 
and a shotgun start of 12:00 noon.  Flight winners and the prize giveaway will immediately follow the 
event at approximately 5:00 p.m.  Please access the appropriate forms below to complete and send in to 
secure your slot.  If you cannot support this as a Corporate Sponsor, Team Sponsor or Hole Sponsor but 
would like to help out, please consider donating gift cards or golf related items (hats, golfballs, tees, gloves, 
clubs, etc.) so that we can hold down our costs and award more in scholarship prizes.  For more information, 
please contact Kevin Sandlin at (660) 747-8050 or by email at ksandlin@moare.com. 

Registration deadline is Friday, July 7th, 2023!   

2023 Golf Tournament Flyer 

2023 MARE Golf Tournament Sponsorship Information 

2023 Golf Tournament Registration Form 

 

 

MARE Organization Staff 
Kevin F. Sandlin -- Cell Phone: (660) 351-0596 -- Email: ksandlin@moare.com                                           

    Executive Director     

Jerry L Cochran, EdD. -- Cell Phone: (660) 596-3184 -- Email: jcochran@moare.com 

    Assistant Executive Director 

Ray V. Patrick, EdD. – Cell Phone: (660) 909 – 5118 – Email:  rpatrick@moare.com 

    Associate Director 

Missouri Association of Rural Education 

710 N College, Suite C 

Warrensburg, Missouri 64093 

(660) 747-8050 

Fax: (660) 747-8160 

Website:  www.moare.com 

If you are the intended recipient but do not wish to receive communication through this medium, 

please notify the sender immediately. 
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